
Statement from the Negotiations Subcommittee – October 28, 2021 

In keeping with our intention to share more frequent updates with the community, the Negotiations 

Subcommittee would like to report on our progress in negotiating contracts for Units A and B of the 

Brookline Educators Union (BEU).  As a reminder, last June we successfully negotiated a three-year 

(2020-2023) contract with the BEU Paraprofessional Unit, and recently we agreed to a COVID 

memorandum for the 2021-2022 school year. 

We continue to negotiate in good faith with the BEU.  Last night, we proposed a financial package for 

Unit A that includes the following, which is higher than our previous offer made last spring:  

- 6% cost-of-living increase over 3 years.  These raises are in addition to the contractual “steps” 

which provide annual pay increases for most educators based on years of experience.  For 

educators who have already reached the top of the pay scale, we offered an additional 10% 

increase to longevity pay.  Brookline teacher salaries are already the highest among our suburban 

peer districts; this offer would solidify the District’s advantage in recruitment and retention.   

- 5% increase to extra compensation, such as stipends for the afterschool sports, clubs, and other 

student enrichment activities.  

Other notable elements of our proposal include:  

- A joint PSB-BEU committee that would discuss working conditions over the next year, with the 

intent of accelerating future negotiations.   

- To extend the K-8 teacher workday from 6.33 hours/day to 6.83 hours/day.  This would align K-8 

with the High School, and most importantly, would ensure that teachers are present for 10 minutes 

before and after the school day. 

Our intent in this proposal is to be student-focused and respectful of educators, while acknowledging 

the financial reality of the Town.  We look forward to reaching an agreement soon. 
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